
 

2023 School Newsletter now available online via our Skoolbag App 

and  website on www.lightningr-c.schools.nsw.edu.au  

     Term 1 Week 8 2023 

LIGHTNING RIDGE CENTRAL SCHOOL  

 

Principal:     Mr Richard Finter           

Deputy Principal:    Mrs Margaret Morriss                     

Principal’s Report  

PO Box 294, Kaolin Street 
Lightning Ridge   NSW 2834 
T 02 68290511      F  02 68290137 
E lightningr-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Join us on  

Bullying No Way! 

Colour Run  

Thurs 30th Mar  

K - 6 Easter Hat Parade  

Thurs 6th Apr 

10:00am Primary Cola 

School  Holidays  

Fri 7th - Tues 25th Apr 

K-12 Cross Country  

Thurs 30th Mar 

National Ride2school Day 

Fri 24th Mar 

Sydney Excursion  

Payment Due  

Fri 31st Mar 

Last day of Term 1 

Thurs 6th April 

Recognising Goodness 

A pessimist is someone who tends to see the worst aspect of 

things. A pessimist believes that only the worst will happen. 

By way of contrast, there are optimists. An optimist is a 

person who tends to be hopeful; confident that the future will deliver success. 

Some contend that it is better to be a pessimist than an optimist, the 

reasoning being that if you always expect the worst, you may occasionally be 

pleasantly surprised. 

The problem with this mindset is that it has the real power to interfere with our 

wellbeing. That point again: pessimism has the very real power to interfere 

with an individual’s physical and emotional wellbeing. 

Science has long since determined that human brains have a “negativity bias.” 

We are hard-wired to notice the threats in our environment long before we see 

the good that is around us. It is a primordial thing that has kept vertebrates 

alive for hundreds of millions of years; humans for the last 300,000 years or 

so. Brilliant when the forest is alive with sabre-toothed tigers but sometimes a 

liability in modern life. 

As a default position for our brains, it can be easy to go with the neural flow 

and just see the bad qualities in others. See only the things that worry us; the 

things that annoy us; the things that make us judgemental and disapproving… 

and seldom see the virtues in another. 

The mental and physical health stuff is related to feelings of being surrounded 

by lots of negative qualities in others. In such situations, your perception of the 

world has the capacity to leave you feeling less supported, less safe, and less 

inclined to be generous or willing to step out of your comfort zone and try new 

things. 

Perhaps worse still, this kind of negativity often feeds itself. When another 

person gets the feeling that you do not really see much that is good in him or 

her, that person is less likely to take the time to see what may be good in you! 

Seeing the good in others is a simple yet powerful thing that has the capacity 

to leave you feeling happier and more confident. It also has the power to allow 

you to become more sympathetic, compassionate and productive. Seeing the 

good in another or even a situation can also be infectious. 

Harmony Day 

Fri 24th Mar 
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Secondary Deputy Principal’s Report  

Continued  

Ms Messner is just one of our talented PDHPE teachers who has organised loads of 

sporting opportunities for our students. Stage 5 students will be travelling to the Gold 

Coast to participate in a range of sporting activities and they will be viewing a number of 

different sporting arenas. 

Open Girls basketball are travelling to Narrabri to compete in the next round of the state 

basketball competition. Congratulations to those students who also swam in Armidale at the regional 

swimming carnival. 

NAPLAN begins in Week 8 and continues into Week 9. Students in Years 3,5,7 & 9 will be sitting online 

tests in numeracy, conventions of language, reading and writing. Results will be provided to parents and 

teachers, these results will assist teachers to identify strengths and weaknesses of individual students. 

Mrs Caley has organised students in stage 5 to participate in a Hairdressing/Barbering course led by 

TAFE instructors. We are very fortunate that Mrs Caley has organised a number of TAFE delivered 

courses to our students enabling them to have a ‘taste’ of these employment opportunities. In some cases 

students will receive a certificate I which will assist them in transitioning into work. 

As Easter approaches, Welcome Week is put on annually 

by Lightning Ridge Community Church in partnership with 

North Light Anglican Church (Sydney) and has been 

running for over 15 years in our town. 

It involves a range of events and activities in our school 

and community, centring around the  Kids’ Club program 

which will run from Monday 20th to Friday 24th March, 

from 3pm at Spider Brown Oval (at the multi purpose 

centre). Another important part of the Welcome Week 

program are the Easter presentations to both primary and 

secondary school students. These faith-based sessions 

aim to present the Easter message of the Bible in a fun, 

engaging and age-appropriate way.  

The team will also be hosting a free BBQ for students and staff on the respective days the Easter sessions 

are held (Monday for K-6, Tuesday for Secondary students). 

Primary students who are enrolled in scripture will be attending and those students in 7-10 who wish to 

participate will be attending. Please contact the school if you do not wish your child to participate in the 

Easter messages delivered by the community church. 

Each and everyone of us has virtues, has qualities, has merits, has things that make them an asset to the 

community. 

They may possess generosity, kindness, patience, energy, grit, honesty, fairness, determination and/or 

compassion. For every individual driving like a maniac, there are hundreds obeying the road rules that 

keep all of us safe. It is easy to lose sight of the good drivers and focus on the maniacs, but rest assured 

the maniacs are in the minority. 

Hence at Lightning Ridge Central School we try and catch our students and staff being good as often as 

we can through our Turtle Tickets, Bronze, Silver and Gold Awards and “Worth Your Weight In Opal” and 

many other less formal forms of acknowledgement. These are people making positive choices and sup-

porting the wellbeing and progress of their peers and colleagues. To that end I ask the community to look 

for good in each other because despite what we may think, there is some good in everyone.  



Can you believe we are already over halfway through the term! The second half of the 

term is already filling up and we have lots of exciting things happening. 

Positive Behaviour Reward 

Our Primary Students have already filled our thermometer with Turtle Tickets. A student 

receives a turtle ticket when they display one or more of our Turtle Goals. Every child 

will be treated to an ice cream on Wednesday 15th March. We will provide other options 

for students with allergies.  

Harmony day 

On Friday 24th of March we will be celebrating Harmony Day. Australia is one of the most successful 

multicultural countries in the world and we should celebrate this and work to maintain it. Harmony Week 

is about inclusiveness, respect and belonging for all Australians, regardless of cultural or linguistic 

background, united by a set of core Australian values.  

To celebrate Harmony Day students will engage in educational activities with their peers across the whole 

day and they are encouraged to wear orange. 

Why orange? Orange is the colour chosen to 

represent Harmony Week. Traditionally, orange 

signifies social communication and meaningful 

conversations. It also relates to the freedom of 

ideas and encouragement of mutual respect.  

 

Easter Hat Parade 

On Thursday 6th April at 10am we will be having 

our annual Primary Easter Hat Parade under the 

primary Cola. Students will be making their hats in 

their classrooms. We invite all parents and friends 

to attend.  

 

Primary Assistant Principal’s Report  

 

 

 

 

Maliyaa gaba - Good friend 
Dhagaan ngay- My brother  
Baawaa Ngay - My sister 



If you need to get a message to 

your child please contact the 

school office by 2:30pm. 

Library News  

Primary students have been using block code to program BBC Microbit Controllers to 
create flashing hearts, emoji faces and even games such as ‘Heads and Tails’, and 
‘Rock, Paper, Scissors’! 

Kindergarten have been developing and using their building and design skills to complete STEM 

challenges. 

Library Days 

Tuesday – S1Y (Cross), S2H (Russo) 

Wednesday – S3C (Moly), S3B (Signorotto), S1B (Britts), S1D (Clark) 

Thursday – S23N (Richardson), S2O (Ellery), ES1P (Bird), MC1 (Loder) 

Library Opening Times 

Monday/Friday lunch time – Highschool students (Years 7-12) 

Tuesday/Wednesday lunch time – Primary students (Years K-6) 



 

             Worth your Weight in Opal 

              Donna Sloan  ES1P 

 

            Worth your Weight in Opal                

              Allirea Walford S23N 

 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Nate Sands S1Y 

Donna was nominated  by Mrs Cross for always helping pack up the 

equipment of a morning  

Well done Donna! 

Nate was nominated by Mrs Newman for writing from 0-50 with very little help! 

Well done Nate! 

Allirea was nominated by Ms Loder for crossing the road safely on the way 

to school! 

Well done Allirea! 

 

        Worth your Weight in Opal  

Riley Cross S3C  

 

 

Riley was nominated by Ms Loder for helping to pack up the play equipment at 

the end of lunch!  

Well done Riley! 



Each week all students who have been following our Turtle Goals and displaying positive behaviour are 

put into a draw. Two students from primary and two from secondary are drawn out. These students then 

get to choose a song which will be played for our new bell music. Congratulations to our Week 7 & 8 

winners. 

Music Awards  

Primary: Liam Flaherty, Ava McBride, Allegra Kaluski & Charlotte Pavy  

Secondary:  Harley Myers, Da Tandavanitj, Quenisha Walford, Lily Kaluski 



         RESPECT AWARD 

PRESENTED FOR CONTINUALLY SHOWING 

RESPECT AND FOLLOWING INSTRUCTIONS! 

 

Primary PBL Awards  

RESPONSIBILTY AWARD 

PRESENTED FOR MAKING RESPONSIBLE CHOICES 

WITH THEIR LEARNING AND  BEHAVIOUR! 

PRIDE AWARD  

PRESENTED FOR SHOWING PRIDE BY 

CONSISTENTLY DOING QUALITY WORK! 



Stage 1 

 

S1Y read the story ‘A Magic Hat’ by Mem Fox. We decided to write our own book about our own magic top 

hat. Mrs Cross is going to turn our work into a book that we can read in the classroom. Here are a few 

examples of some of our amazing writing and illustrations to match! 

Indigenous Garden 

A cohort of students have been working hard connecting with Mr Webb and 

Melvyn on a rehabilitation project on our Indigenous Garden, following sourcing 

Gidgee wood on country, for a shelter. This is the start of a major project to allow 

the cultural gardens to flourish and to be utilised for students learning.   



Agriculture   

Stage 5 Agriculture students have been busy in the Ag plot and kitchen 

planning what produce to grow in their garden beds. Produce was 

selected and purchased to plan what winter crops we will plant in 

preparation for our unit on vegetables later this year. The students will 

utilise both the Ag plot and aquaponics GROW unit to grow and harvest 

their crop.  

Visual Art 

                 What creative students we have at LRCS! Year 8 students working hard in Art class! 



Primary Industries  

 
Last week Mrs Currey organised a group of Primary Industries students to travel to Dubbo to complete a 

three day safe tractor driving course provided by TAFE Dubbo. Students represented our school admirably 

and especially enjoyed the practical component of tractor driving. 






















